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July 21, 2015 

 

Dear Hassayampa Family: 

 

We will soon be saying good-bye to summer, and welcoming back the 
routines of school! Hopefully, you have found plenty of time to have fun 
in the sun and enjoy time with your families and friends.  I am excited to 
hear the stories of summer from both students and staff.   

I am pleased to announce Hassayampa Elementary School has been awarded 
the 21st Century Community Learning Centers (21st CCLC) grant. This grant 
will provide Hassayampa 5 years of funding ($630,000) to implement after-
school programs.  The current plan is to provide a morning Power Hour 
from 7 a.m.-8 a.m. where students will receive homework assistance, or 
will be able to log into their personalized learning environment on 
iReady and work toward math and reading goals.  iReady is a highly rated 
and adaptive software – meaning that the program adjusts the level of 
instruction based upon the student’s responses and provides targeted 
intervention lessons.  The afterschool program will consist of two 
hours.  One hour will include intervention in reading and math using the 
iReady program to supplement teacher small group instruction and 
another hour will include a variety of enrichment and youth development 
activities such as gardening, health, recreation, hands-on science, and 
more! These programs will allow students to grow academically, socially, 
and physically.  

Keep an eye out for program details and sign-up information which should 
become available in September.  Through partnerships with the Town of 
Wickenburg, Wickenburg Fire and Police Departments, Desert Caballeros 
Western Museum, the Az Game and Fish, the Univ. of Az SNAP-Ed network, 
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and the Wickenburg High School (current 21st CCLC recipient), Hassayampa 
will be able to offer a rich variety of highly engaging programs. 

In addition to student activities, this 21st CCLC program will offer a 
variety of family engagement activities.  Family engagement activities will 
include Academic Parent Teacher Teams (APTT), literacy programs, and 
other high interest events which will support parents so they can better 
assist their children’s learning and development.  
 
We are excited for the future possibilities that the 21CCLC program can 
provide for our students and families! 
 

Welcome New Staff: 

Join me in welcoming eight new staff members to Hassayampa! 

 Amber Cardwell –kindergarten- Coming to us from Massachusetts 
 Ken Echols -third grade-Brought in from the Valley 
 Beth Ellis -third grade- Down from Denver 
 Destinie Hammer -fifth grade- Moved in from Montana 
 Laurel Tippe -music- Escaping the cold of Chicago 

Three hometown treasures: 

 Mrs. Randi Jo Bowser - attendance clerk 
 Mrs. Reanna Webb - special education paraprofessional 
 Mrs. Melissa James - special education paraprofessional 

We are excited to have all of them join the Hassayampa family and look 
forward to having them on staff!  

Staff Changes: 

 Mr. Krueger has joined the third grade team. 

Please know that staff at Hassayampa work very hard, every day, to create 
a rigorous and challenging curriculum as well as a positive and 
welcoming school climate for students. We want to make strong 
connections with students, offer them an engaging curriculum, and help 
them develop and grow into responsible and respectful citizens. Not a day 
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goes by when we are not reflecting on how we can improve as a school.  
With that said, please also know the great importance that you play in 
your role as the parent.  You have the greatest impact on your child’s 
school performance. Each teacher only has your children for 180 days 
per year and less than six hours per day (minus lunch and recess times, 
art, music, and physical education classes). It is our expectation that as 
partners in your child’s education, you will be doing your part as well. To 
determine if you have established a supportive structure for your child’s 
success, here are some simple things that you may ask yourself:  

 Does your child read at home each day for at least twenty minutes?  

 Do you read to your child?  

 Are math facts reviewed daily until they are known automatically? 

 Is there a quiet location in the house for homework time and do you 
check your child’s homework each night?  

 Is your child sent to school ready for the day with a good breakfast 
following at least eight hours of sleep?  

 Are after school activities monitored so that your child is not 
‘overbooked’ and their stamina compromised?  

 Is your child in school daily (except when they are sick) and not 
taken out of school for any reason other than illness? 

As an elementary school, the reading and math are a priority to your 
child’s education. Your child will leave Hassayampa able to do basic math 
without fingers and read fluently at or above grade level – these are the 
minimum, foundational goals. We have a few tools that are available for 
student use at home. Accelerated Reader is used as an incentive to 
encourage readers to read more. At the end of the year, we celebrate our 
top readers. To assist your child in becoming a top reader, you can ensure 
that he/she is reading nightly. Also you can track reading progress on the 
AR website - https://hosted157.renlearn.com/306244/HomeConnect. As for 
math, a balanced math approach including: math fluency, math review, 
problem of the week, and concept introduction.  DreamBox Learning Math 
program will continue this year as well. This program is supplemental, 
adaptive learning software to assist students in practicing their math 
skills.  Students can access DreamBox from home - 
https://play.dreambox.com/play/login. DreamBox login information is 
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available from your child’s teacher. Although tempting, keep in mind that 
these tools are for your child to practice. So help put them in the right 
direction, but let them do the work. 

The Hassayampa Elementary School website is a great resource for keeping 
abreast of what’s happening at Hassayampa - 
www.hassayampa.wickenburgschools.org.  Although, the school website is 
one communication tool to visit regularly, you will also want to visit and 
“like” us on our school Facebook. The Coyote Den, our monthly 
newsletter, informs parents of special events, celebrations, and 
activities. Parents may also communicate with the school and individual 
staff through e-mail or by telephone. Another way to become involved is 
as a volunteer.  For more information on volunteering, please contact the 
school office or visit the school website. To participate as a chaperone, 
parents must be approved volunteers. Please allow sufficient time for 
processing. 

The parent-student handbook has been posted to the school website and 
will be available at our Open House.  The handbook provides important 
information about our school's philosophy, procedures, policies, 
curriculum, and schedules. It is a guide to the way we operate as a school. 
There have been some minor changes since last year, so everyone is 
encouraged to read the handbook carefully with their children. 

Our Open House is scheduled for Monday, August 3 from 3:00 to 6:00 p.m. 
The first day of school is Tuesday, August 4. Doors will be open at 7:30 
a.m. to accommodate the high volume of traffic. Please plan well for the 
morning, ensuring that your child has a stress free start to the year. This 
means that you have established a good sleep routine so that your child is 
well-rested. Also, allow time for a healthy breakfast; make sure you know 
how your child will be getting home each day, and the lunch plan. Also, a 
Boohoo Breakfast is scheduled at 8:30 a.m. on the first day for 
kindergarten parents and other parents to come together.   

Once again, I will host a monthly Principal’s Coffee on the first 
Wednesday of the month. Join me for an opportunity to share celebrations 
and Hassayampa happenings.  
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Although staff has enjoyed the unstructured days of summer, many have 
spent a good bit of time preparing their classrooms, reviewing lesson 
plans and curriculum, reading professional literature, and strategizing 
for a successful school year.  We are looking forward to a fantastic 
school year! 

I look forward to working with you and your child as we start our new 
school year because together we make a difference. 
 

Educationally Yours, 

 

Carissa Hershkowitz 
Hassayampa Elementary Principal 


